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MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT 
George Rodericks, Belvedere
Michael Frost, JPA Staff
Michael Rock, Fairfax
Alex Soulard, JPA Staff
Gary Broad, Ross
Eric Lueder, JPA Staff
Debra Stutsman, San Anselmo
Jeff Rawles, JPA Consultant
Adam Politzer, Sausalito


Peggy Curran, Tiburon
OTHERS PRESENT
Michael Frank, Novato
Richard Tagore-Erwin, R3 Consulting
Ken Nordhoff, San Rafael
Carrie Bachelder, The Away Station
David Bracken, Corte Madera
Steve Rosa, Marin Sanitary

Patty Garbarino, Marin Sanitary

MEMBERS ABSENT
Pat Thompson, Larkspur
Anne Montgomery, Mill Valley
Maureen Parton, County of Marin

Matthew Hymel, County of Marin
Charles McGlahan, Bd. Of Supervisors

Robert Sinnot, Larkspur
Katie Garrison, CalRecycles


Jennie Pardi, Conservation Corps NB


Clarissa Daniel, County of Marin


John Maher, Maher Accountancy
Call to Order The Board of Directors meeting came to order at 9:07 AM.

1. Approval of JPA Board meeting Minutes.  M/s Nordhoff, Bracken to approve JPA Board Meeting minutes from May 28, 2009 and October 29, 2009.  The motion was approved unanimously. 
2. Nondisposal Facility Element Amendment Approval.  Staff reported that the California Integrated Waste Management Board requested the JPA update the Nondisposal Facility Element (NDFE) to include Redwood Landfill’s composting operation in their new permit.  The NDFE lists facilities used by the jurisdiction to meet diversion mandates.  The draft of the NDFE was presented to the Local Task Force for a 90 day comment period, which is mandated by state law.  In October of 2009 the Executive Committee recommended the JPA Board approve the amended NDFE.  M/s Rock, Curran to approve the amended Nondisposal Facility Element.  The motion was unanimously approved.

3. FY 10-11 Budget Process and Workgroup.   Staff reported that the Executive Committee set the Budget Subcommittee meeting and dates at their January 20, 2010 meeting.  The subcommittee was given the role of reviewing programs and developing a matrix of costs for programs recommended in the Zero Waste Feasibility Study.  Following the Executive Committee meeting members discussed forming a larger working group of the JPA to undertake this task.  Ken Nordhoff stated that it would be valuable to form an ad hoc subcommittee of the JPA to develop strategies and direction as well as have input on the redrafting of Household Hazardous Waste Facility Agreements.  Michael Frank stated that he would like to participate.  M/s Curran, Stutsman to establish an ad hoc group of the JPA Board including George Rodericks, Debbie Stutsman, Ken Nordhoff and Michael Frank to review and recommend implementation of programs in the Zero Waste Feasibility Study and oversee the HHW Facility Agreements.  The motion was unanimously approved.
4. Update on County Activities Surrounding Plastics.  Charles McGlashan gave an overview of the past three years of efforts made to reduce single use bags in Marin.  The JPA has been very supportive with voluntary reduction and outreach efforts.  The County is attempting to pass a single use bag ban throughout Marin.  The State preempted local governments from placing fees on plastic bags.   Plastic bag bans or bans on plastic and fees on paper bags in other California communities have been legally challenged by the plastics industry on environmental grounds.  Enforcement of a ban could be regulated by the weights and measures audit protocol by adding single use bags as a line item for their inspections.  Charles McGlashan had hoped that each City, Town and the County could adopt bans by Earth Day 2010, but since three members on each City Council would have to buy on he doesn’t think they would be able to make that goal.  He is working with the business community, with city governments and with community members to help educate the different groups about the proposed ban.  Another option would be placing fees on the ballot so the regulations would not be subject to challenge.  Michael Rock stated that Fairfax passed a plastic bag ban through a ballot measure. Ken Nordhoff stated that it would be good to include all chambers of commerce and businesses up to date on possible bans to encourage support.  Charles McGlashan stated that he hopes the JPA can continue its efforts for voluntary reduction of single use bags until a ban can be implemented.  
5. Accept Zero Waste Feasibility Study.    Staff reported that there have been 9 public meetings focused on the Zero Waste Feasibility Study.  County Counsel reviewed the JPA Agreement and stated that the JPA can initiate mandatory programs to meet the goals of AB939 and optional programs that are outside of that focus.  Additionally, the JPA currently holds member agencies harmless and if a grant program to the cities was initiated this issue may need to be revisited.  Richard Tagore-Irwin of R3 outlined the programs of the Zero Waste Feasibility Study that would allow Marin to meet 95 % diversion.  He stated that several programs could be implemented on regional or city levels, but would require different amounts of funding.  Inerts, organics, paper and foodwaste are the largest part of the remaining waste stream.  Ordinances, agreements and additional processing capacity must be developed to divert these materials. Changing consumer habits will require a lot of ongoing public outreach especially in multifamily residences that have limited collection ability and high turnover.   To implement these programs successfully the JPA will need to meet more frequently, staffing will need to be increased to work on outreach, ordinances and coordination for uniformity through the region.    Debbie Stutsman asked if the Feasibility Study was a diversion document or a Zero Waste Plan.  Richard Tagore-Irwin responded that it is both a diversion plan because it is based on practical reduction of what remains in the waste stream and a Zero Waste Plan because it contains a large public education component. A pure Zero Waste Plan would look very much the same but be more philosophical and focus strictly on public education.   Jon Elam stated that there is a huge amount of education involved and there is a lot of work that will need to be done to implement programs.  Patty Garbarino stated that she was pleased that the finding of the Zero Waste Study aligned with Marin Sanitary’s goals and that we need to reduce Marin’s consumption greatly.  M/s Broad, Nordhoff to accept the Zero Waste Feasibility Study.  The motion was approved unanimously.  
6. Accept JPA Audit and Financial Statement for year ending June 30, 2009.  Staff reported that John Maher’s Audit noted no exceptions for FY 08/09 and that Mr. Maher was present if there were any questions.  M/s Rodericks, Bracken to accept the JPA Audit and Financial statements for year ending June 30, 2009.  The motion was unanimously approved.
7. 2008 Annual Report Submittal.  Staff reported that the 2008 Annual Report was filed with the California Integrated Waste Management Board in August of 2009.  Marin was far below its 50% diversion target of 7.6 pounds per person per day and the disposal rate dropped from 4.9 pounds per person per day in 2007 to 4.5 pounds per person per day in 2008.
8. Household Hazardous Waste facility Grant Update.  Staff reported that the JPA and San Rafael worked out the grant agreements with the state and the facility construction began in January of 2010.  The construction is due to be completed on March 1, 2010.  Staff will continue working on developing new agreements with the Facility and the City of San Rafael for oversight.  
9. Open Time. No comments were received.
10. Adjourn.
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